
Newsletter - 31st October 2022

What is coming up …

● Monday 31st October - Children Return to school at 8:45am

● Friday 11th November - Remembrance Service for children in school

● Friday 18th November - Children in Need - More information to follow

● Friday 25th November - Staff Training day - School closed to pupils

● Tuesday 6th and Wednesday 7th December - Interactive Nativity

● December - EYFS and KS1 Nativity performance to parents - Date TBC

● Tuesday 13th December - Christmas Music concert - 4:30pm start (more

details to follow)

● Friday 17th December - School closes for Christmas.

● Tuesday 3rd January - School closed to pupils for training day.

● Wednesday 4th January - School re-opens to pupils.

Ready for School?

As the weather is changing, please make sure your

child has a jacket or coat in school every day.

All children also need to be ready for school with:

An Indoor and Outdoor PE kit

A Water bottle



Uniform, Jewellery and Watches

We are proud of our children and how smart they look in their uniform.  Please

help us by remembering the following:

● All shirts/polo shirts should be light blue

● NSJ school ties should be worn by all children in Key Stage 2, unless an

arrangement has been made with the Head of School

● Trousers should be black or grey

● Skirts and pinafore dresses should be grey

● Tights should be plain grey, navy, black or white

● Shoes should be smart and black in colour - no trainers

● Headbands should be a simple design and plain, avoiding large bows

● PE kit consists of a black t- shirt and black shorts (outdoor kit -  plain

joggers and top/hoody)

● Jewellery should not be worn, except stud earrings

● Make up and nail varnish must not be worn for school

● Watches can be worn that help children tell the time. Please do not send

children to school with ‘Smart Watches’ as these cause distraction during

lessons

● Children should not bring toys or other personal items, unless agreed with class

teachers.

Uniform can be purchased from this website:

https://steadyschoolwear.co.uk/index.php?route=product/category&path=120_158



Charities and Fundraising

During the autumn term, our school council will be talking to their classmates

and sharing their views on charities we will support this year.

In the meantime, we will be supporting ‘Children

in Need’ on Friday 18th November. At the end

of the school day, classes will have stalls in the

school hall with buns, cakes and games.  We hope

you can join us and help raise funds to help children in the UK.

Road Safety

The safety of everyone in our community is very

important to us.  To help drivers to think about where

they park before and after school, we have secured

local funding to buy some Feather Flags.   Please do

not park on the yellow lines outside the school or on

the school driveway -  this puts lives at risk. Parking is limited around the school

-  if you drive to school, you may need to allow extra time to find a parking space

further away from the school. We also ask you to be considerate to our

neighbours by not blocking driveways and entrances.



Harvest Festival

Thank you for your generous donations for our

Harvest Festival collection. We have split the

donations between Hull Vineyard and Christ Church

Newland Pantry. Both food banks continue to help

families within our school community.

Design and Technology Projects

After half term the children in upper Key Stage 2 will be starting an

exciting DT project linked to Moving Mechanisms. We would be

really grateful for any donations of squeezy plastic bottles and

cardboard boxes with a lid (teabags box size). Thank you.



Safeguarding

Please note that we have some changes to our Safeguarding team:

Our Safeguarding & Child Protection Leader is Mr Neil Kenningham. Our Deputy

Safeguarding & Child Protection Leaders are Mrs Brett, Mrs Williams and

Miss Briggs.

What to do if you have a concern about a child: During School Hours:

● Contact the school and speak to either Mr Kenningham or another member of

the safeguarding team, via the main office on 01482 305740.

● Contact the Access and Assessment team for Hull on 01482 448879

Out of school hours and during school holidays:

● If your concern is urgent and there is an immediate risk of harm, then contact

the police via 999

If your concern is less urgent but you are worried about the welfare of the

child then contact Children’s Social Care, Access and assessment team on 01482

448879 (Weekdays 8.30am-5pm) or

the Immediate Help Team on 01482

300304 (After 5pm and weekends).



Picture News:

We continue to use Picture News as a topic for our

collective worship on Mondays. The Picture News at

Home resources will be added to our website on Mondays for you to talk

about at home. We will text a link home so you can access them easily.

Each week, poses a different question on a global or more national issue.

Hull Truck Performance

Some of our Year 5/6 children

performed in the production of Twelfth

Night at Hull Truck Theatre. We are so

proud of them and pleased they could

take part in such an amazing and

unforgettable experience.

E-safety Week

In the week before half term,

children across the school have been

discussing different e-safety

scenarios and voting on how they would respond to them. Teachers will

collect these responses and subsequently use resources from Project

Evolve to target any gaps in pupil e-safety understanding throughout the

year. We are proud of the knowledge the children have already shown and

are looking forward to improving this further.






